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December 18, 2014 

Mr. Rick Farrell 
General Manager ofHousing 
Regional Municipality of York 
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket, ON 
L3Y 6Zl 

Dear Mr. Fan·ell: 

Re: 	 Investment in Affordable Housing for Ontario OAH) (2014 Extension) 
Notional Funding Allocation 

As you are aware, on August ll, 20 14 the province and the federal government annmmccd an 
extension to the Investment in Affordable Housing for Ontari.o (TAH) program. This initiative 
will provide an additional $801 million over six years to improve access to affordable housing 
that is safe, sound, suitable and sustainable for households in need across the province. 

You were previously notified ofyour notional funding allocation for Year 1 (20 1 4-15) of the 
IAH (2014 Extension) program. Today, 1 am pleased to advise you that your notional funding 
allocation for all six program years is $45,505,900. The annual allocations are listed below: 

Year 1 Ycar2 Year3 Year4 Year 5 Year6 
(2014-15) 
$5,014,600 

(2015-16). 
$9,059,800 

(2016-17) (20 l7-18) (2018-19) (20l9-20) 
$9,054,200 $9,048,600 $9,026,400 $4,302,300 

You arc now in a position to complete your Program Delivery and Fiscal Plan (PDFP). A 
customized PDFP will be provided to you in electronic f01mat shortly. The PDFP does not 
require Council approval. Approval by the Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) or delegated 
authority is sufficient. 

Tf you plan on using Year 2 funding for the Operating component, you will be required to 
complete a Cash FJow Statement outlining your planned expenditures under the Housing 
Allowance Direct Delivery and Rent Supp.lement streams. The Cash Flow Statement will be 
provided with your customized PDFP in electronic format, and should be returned to your MSO 



Team Lead with your PDFP no later than February 28,2015. For the Housing Allowance Shared 
Delivery stream, please fill out the information in the Projected Take-Up tab of the PDFP. 

Annual funding allocations under the lAH (2014 Extension) are provided on a 'use it or lose it' 
basis. Any funding not committed by the required timelines may be reallocated to other Service 
Managers as there are limited options to move funding between program years. 

I look forward to our continued collaboration as we implement the TAH (2014 Extension) in the 
coming years. 

Yours sincerely, 

Janet Hope 
Assistant Deputy Minister 

c: Ian Russell, Team Lead, Regional Housing Services- MSO Central 


